## ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 22, 2020

Present: Brenda Thiessen, Tom Manhart, Pat Costello, Peggy Staup, Rachael Urban, Jim

Mangimeli and Fr. Gnirk.

Excused: Vince Kirby, Jenny Boothe, Pauline Pesek, John Leise and Don Peters.

The meeting, via Zoom, began with a prayer.

The minutes of August 25 were accepted.

Because of work and family, Rachel will not be able to do the Divine Renovation, so we will need to find someone. Anyone interested?

Regarding the land sale, Fr. Gnirk has signed a letter of intent and a Purchase Agreement is in process.

Construction continues to progress. Dry wall is being done and painting has started.

That Archbishop's Annual Appeal is in process. Parishioners should be receiving, or may have received a letter in the mail. Our financial goal is \$38,161 with a participation goal of 34%. We have been successful in the past and hope to continue that success.

Fr. Gnirk reported that he has had symptoms of Covid and has been tested and will be quarantined until those results are back. Some parishioners have suggested painting the wall behind the crucifix a different color to accent it. To give staff and parish a break, Fr. will be gone from Oct 8-23.

The meeting adjourned with prayer.

Next meeting is October 27 at 7 PM.